Mr G Longley

Planning Policy Manager

Planning Policy Services

Borough of Charnwood Council

Southfields

Southfield Road

Loughborough LE11 2TN

5th November 2004

Dear Mr Longley   

Borough of Charnwood Draft Local Development Scheme 

Thank you for giving the HBF opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document. 

I would appreciate it if you could amend my address details on your Council’s database as I am no longer based at the HBF’s former offices in Leonard Street, London to which your recent consultation letter was originally sent. Please can you in the future send any correspondence direct to my home address: White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF and note my phone number: 07802 857099. I can be contacted by e-mail at paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk. 

In relation to the content of the draft Local Development Scheme itself; the HBF has the following comments to make:

Affordable Housing SPD

Student Housing Provision SPD

Green Space SPD

Developer Contributions SPD

The HBF would point out that SPD can only be used to supplement policies in an adopted Local Plan or LDD. Furthermore, once new LDD documents are adopted, these will override and potentially end the need for many current SPG’s.  

The HBF understands that in terms of affordable housing, green space provision, developer contributions e.t.c. such an approach will not be permissible under the new planning act if the proposed SPD’s are introducing matters of new policy (rather than implementation detail), or if they will be setting out revised guidelines and standards from those contained within an Adopted statutory document.

Any matters of importance to development costs will instead need to be clearly set out in a Development Plan Document (DPD), rather than being left to a SPD. Given that they could potentially have a significant impact on development viability, they must instead be dealt with in DPD’s and subject to the appropriate public scrutiny bestowed upon these.  

Similar issues may well apply in respect of the proposed Student Housing Provision SPD.

General Development Control Policies
It is stated that this is a document planned for sometime beyond 2007. The Council says that its production is not a priority as in the meantime it can use the general development control policies in its Local Plan, which are largely up to date.

The HBF would point out that any saved policies will expire by 2007, and without a replacement in place, the Council would appear to potentially find itself in 2007 without any general D.C. policies by which it is able to determine planning applications.  

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course.

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern & East Midlands Regions)
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